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CNH Industrial (Italy): Delisting from Euronext Milan - Informative Notice 

Treatment in FTSE Italia Index Series (including FTSE MIB Index) 
 

09 November 2023 

FTSE Russell notes the announcement by CNH Industrial (Italy, BDSV2V0) in relation to the voluntary delisting of its 
shares from Euronext Milan, effective on 2nd January 2024.  
 
The company will remain listed on the New York Stock Exchange. As resulting of the delisting, CNH Industrial will be 
reassigned a FTSE Russell nationality of USA and placed within the appropriate indices. 
 
Based on the current timetable, FTSE Russell anticipates the following index treatment. 
 
In accordance with sections 4.2 and 4.1 of the FTSE MIB Index and FTSE Italia Index Series Ground Rules, FTSE 
Russell announces that CNH Holding will be no longer be eligible and will be removed from the FTSE Italia Index Series 
(including the FTSE MIB Index), effective at the review, i.e. on 18th December 2023. 
 
The associated replacements for the applicable indices of the FTSE Italia Index Series will be announced on 29th 
November 2023 in conjunction with the December review announcement. 
 
FTSE Russell will issue further notices detailing the changes within the FTSE Italia Index Series (including FTSE MIB 
Index) in due course. 
  
 
  
  
  

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 
 
Australia 

 
+61 (0) 2 7228 5659 

Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 
Japan +81 3 6441 1430 
London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 
New York +1877 503 6437 

 

  
 
Alternatively please visit our website at lseg.com/ftse-russell 
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